
 

 

                                      

 

 

 

November 3, 2019 

 

Dear Friends and Supporting Churches, 

“. . . count it all joy . . . .”  (James 1:2) 

We count it a joy to be able to report to you about what has happened here in Guatemala. October 12-18, 

2019, we were blessed by the coming of a youth pastor and his wife, Joshua and Rebekah Howard (my 

son-in-law and daughter), from the First Baptist Church of Streetsboro, Ohio. They gave a helping hand in 

the ministry during their stay here. We pray that God might heal Brother Howard of a serious foot condition, 

and we ask your prayers also for this servant of God. 

MEDICAL: In late September, I became gravely ill with dengue fever, a tropical disease, and I was 

hospitalized for three days. I got it from a mosquito bite, but I am now recovering from it. I thank you for 

your prayers for our health. 

SCHOOL MINISTRY:  In recent prayer letters, I have asked you to pray for the Public School Ministry, 

which we were able to start here last year. I have personally withdrawn myself from that work for health 

reasons and have turned it over to an assistant. 

Although we have not been able to start a Bible Club in the school, we have been able to start one in a 

church member's home here. That work is two months strong, with a steady attendance and possibility for 

growth. Please pray for this work to prosper. 

SAN JOSE PINULA:  We have been praying for a meeting place in the outlying village of Puerta Negra, 

San Jose Pinula. Please continue praying for this need. 

Thank you so much for your continued prayers and support during this year. My desire is that all of you 

have a wonderful holiday season. May the Lord bless you. 

Angel and Noemi Lopez 

Guatemala 


